TRANSLATION FEE POLICY EATA

Made by: ECC

Date: July 2020
Considerations:

· EATA encourages the professional development of practitioners in Transactional Analysis (Mission Statement).
· EATA is experiencing an increasing need for translation fees.
· The translation fees applied for to date, are related to different kind of sources (TAJ-articles, non TAJ-articles, books).

· TA-associations from 29 different countries with very different national average incomes are affiliated with EATA. This means that the costs for translation are very different.
In view of the above considerations, the EEC proposes the following:

· EATA is prepared to provide a reasonable fee for translations to EATA affiliated national associations, related to a limited number of relevant TAJ-articles or TA-articles from journals of other national or international TA-associations).
· The article, which shall be translated, has to be relevant for the national association, which applies for the funding e.g. because they are related to a field the country wants to develop, or covers issues, where there are only few publications in this country available, or reflect current research. 
· Budgets for translating TAJ-articles can be given to EATA-affiliated organizations who have their own journal or which have received a permission from ITAA that the article can be translated and published in another way. If it is an article from a journal from another TA-association there must be also a permission to translate and publish it in the legal frame of copy right.
· The translated article can only be used by the national association and has to be accessible for all their members.
· The association, which apply, will make sure that the translation will be in a good quality  (e.g. the translator has to have experience and knowledge regarding translating and necessary psychological/TA terminology).
· Applications relating to commercial activities will in principle not be accepted.
· Translations for books will not be accepted.

· EATA will pay a maximum of € 250,-- per article (costs for administrative/copyright fees, e.g. from ITAA, and translation costs based on official invoices). 
· The ECC is mandated to take decisions on applications for translation costs and these decisions are binding.
· ECC is charged with assessing the applications.

· ECC has an annual maximum budget of € 2.000,--.

